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	1.
	Summary



	
	The attached strategy sets out for the first time how we communicate currently with our residents and how we plan to shift to use more digital communication over the next two years. 

 

	2.
	Recommendation 



	
	That the Board approves the strategy and note the action plan. 



	3. 
	Background 



	3.1 
	Our current customer service approach and standards need revision to reflect the digital age and the increasing propensity of our residents to communicate with us digitally. Many of our internal processes are not set up to deal efficiently with email and mobile phone communications and need to be changed. We need to improve the self-service offer on our website so that residents can do more than they can currently when they log into their account. 


	3.2 
	We are aware that, although many of our residents use mobile phones, a significant minority still do not use the internet and many who are on line, lack some of the basic digital skills. Therefore we cannot rely on our services being provided digitally by default, although our digital inclusion programme is working to get more residents on-line and more confident in their use of the internet; this work is covered within the Community Investment strategy which is due to be reviewed in the autumn.  We are therefore committed to continuing to provide services in traditional ways for residents who are unable to use the internet. We are also committed to maintaining our telephone service, doing home visits and having face to face communications where the service can best be delivered this way. 


	3.3 
	The Customer Contact Strategy which is for Board approval covers the next two years and development of the approach to using social media will be further developed towards the end of the plan period. The Board is also being asked to note the accompanying action plan. It is intended that the action plan will be flexible enough to respond to priorities as they emerge from the consultation with residents and as the feasibility of various proposed changes becomes clear. A report on progress will be provided in 12 months. 


	4. 
	Resident consultation 


	4.1
	The strategy has been informed by a digital communications survey of our residents carried out in the winter. A series of focus groups is currently being held with residents to take forward the proposals around service standards for email etc. Residents will continue to be involved as appropriate when developing the individual elements of the action plan such as the tenant portal on the website. 


	5. 
	Resources to implement the strategy


	5.1
	The work to bring about the changes will be done by a combination of the Business Improvement Team (which is being established), the managers of the front-line services and the IT team where required. Some changes will need to involve Civica. Some budget provision as detailed in the strategy has been made within the IT budget for the external elements such as the development of the tenant portal. 


	6. 
	Corporate Plan 


	6.1
	The development of this strategy is an objective in the 2014-17 Corporate Plan. 



